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Annual Meeting

Of
Southern Nevada Association of Pride, Inc.  

 August 30, 2005
7:00 pm  Call to Order
              James Healey, President

              Roll Call

              Keith Groteluschen, Secretary

              State of the Organization Address

              James Healey, President

7:15 pm  Annual Finance Report
              John Brumley, Treasurer

7:20 pm  Election of 2005 – 2006 Board of Directors
              New directors will immediately take their seats upon election

              Election of 2005 – 2006 Executive Officers

              Officers will assume their roles immediately upon election

              Election of 2005 – 2006 Committee Chairpersons
              Standing Committees include Logistics, Parade, Marketing,

              Sponsorship, Entertainment, Education & Special Interest,
              Volunteer, Finance*, and Executive**
8:00 pm  Announcement of Upcoming Events
              President

8:05 pm  Town Hall Meeting
              President

9:00 pm  New Business
              President

9:30 pm  Adjournment
              President
*Finance Committee chairperson is the Treasurer and is not separately elected

**Executive Committee chairperson is the President and is not separately elected
Healey called the meeting to order at 7:02 p.m. stating the Annual Meeting of Southern Nevada Association of Pride, Incorporated is hereby called to order.  Mr. Secretary, please call the roll.  Groteluschen asked board members to confirm their presence when their name is called:  John Brumley, Daniel Grevich, Keith Groteluschen, Marcus Grissom, James Healey, Bob Napierala, and Ernie Yuen confirmed their presence.  Ricki Carrasquillo was absent with notification.  Michelle Bryant arrived at 7:05 p.m.  Rene Perez arrived at 7:06 p.m.  Groteluschen formally notify everyone that this meeting is being recorded for purposes of keeping the minutes.  SNAPI is required to post an announcement of that fact at all of its public meetings.
Healey gave his state of the organization address.  Healey thanked the community for supporting SNAPI and Pride Week 2005.  The organization was able to set aside seed money for Pride Week 2006 and donate $10,000 to The Center and $1,000 to St. Therese Center at the Back to School Fetish Karnival Social.  Healey stated the organization remains strong but always welcomes new members and volunteers to help SNAPI support the community.  Then Healey asked for the Treasurer’s annual finance report.
Brumley stated the organization made $7,375 in fiscal year 2005 after paying off all expenses and making all donations.  Monies outstanding are $5,000 from MGM Mirage, $1,000 from QVEGAS, ticket sale proceeds from Get Booked, plus a damage deposit refund of $1,000 from Sport Center.  So SNAPI should realize a $15,000 profit for 2005.  The income tax for fiscal year 2005 has been completed and will be mailed to the IRS.

Healey thanked the Treasurer for his report and asked him to provide a copy of the report to the secretary so that it may be entered in the               minutes (hard copy of report will be attached).  Healey stated the Board of Directors of Southern Nevada Association of Pride, Incorporated welcomes the participation of the entire community.  Healey conducted the election of directors.

Healey stated SNAPI encourages everyone to become involved by             volunteering with a committee.  Upon completion of three months’ volunteer work with a SNAPI committee, a member of the community becomes eligible to serve on the Board of Directors according to this organization’s bylaws.  Directors serve a term of three years.   Healey stated acting directors retain their voting rights until the conclusion of this vote.  For the purposes of electing officers and committee chairpersons, newly-elected directors may take their place immediately following the announcement of the results.  Healey asked for nominations to the Board of Directors.  
Grevich nominated Marcus Grissom.  Groteluschen nominated Donna Edwards.  Napierala nominated Rene Perez.  Healey asked for any other nominations.  Healey asked if any of the nominees decline their nomination.  No one declined.  Healey asked if any of the nominees wanted to address the Board of Directors.  None of the nominees asked to speak.  Healey asked if any of the current directors have any questions for the nominees.  Yuen asked Edwards if she feels she has the time to commit to the Board of Directors.  Edwards responded that she does despite a full-time job, serving on the Board of Directors of The Center, and volunteering at animal shelter.

Healey asked board members to raise their hands to vote ‘yes’ for each nominee.  The vote was unanimous for all three nominees.  Healey stated the Board of Directors of SNAPI welcomes Grissom, Edwards, and Perez to the Board.  Edwards immediately took her seat with the Board of Directors.

Healey then stated the Executive Officers of SNAPI consist of the President, Vice-President, Treasurer, Secretary, and Parliamentarian.  Officers serve a term of one year, or until their successor has been elected.  The term of office begins at the conclusion of this vote.  An individual may be nominated for more than one office, and if a person wins the majority vote to more than one office, that person may select which office they will fulfill.  The Board of Directors may then vote to fill the remaining office or offices.  Healey stated he has given formal notice to the Board of Directors of his wish to step down at this time from my position as an Executive Officer and board member.
Healey began the election of the Executive Officers.  Healey asked for nominations for President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, and Parliamentarian.  Grissom nominated Groteluschen for President.  Napierala nominated Brumley for President.  Brumley nominated Yuen for Vice-President.  Brumley nominated Groteluschen for Secretary.  Groteluschen nominated Edwards for Secretary.  Groteluschen nominated Brumley for Treasurer.  Brumley nominated Napierala for Treasurer.  Groteluschen nominated Perez for Parliamentarian.  Then Healey asked the nominees if they declined their nominations.  None of the nominees declined their nominations.  Groteluschen and Brumley spoke briefly about why they wanted to be President.
Directors wrote their choices on slips of paper, folded them and handed them to Healey, who counted them.  Healey announced the new executive officers:  Brumley as President, Yuen as Vice-President, Groteluschen as Secretary, Napierala as Treasurer, and Perez as Parliamentarian.  Healey stated the new executive officers now assume their roles.
Brumley thanked Healey for his service as President of SNAPI as Healey stepped down from the Board of Directors.  Brumley state SNAPI currently has nine standing committees.  The Executive Committee shall consist of the Executive Officers.  The Finance Committee will be chaired by the Treasurer.  Brumley stated the Parliamentarian will conduct the election of committee chairpersons.
Perez asked for nominations for all committee chairpersons.  Napierala and Perez were nominated for Logistics Chairperson.  Edwards and Carrasquillo were nominated for Parade Chairperson.  Grevich was nominated for Marketing Chairperson.  Groteluschen was nominated for Education and Vendor Chairperson.  Edwards and Bryant were nominated for Volunteer Chairperson.  Grissom was nominated for Sponsorship and Entertainment Chairperson.  Perez asked nominees if any of the nominees decline their nomination.  No one declined their nomination.  Board members agreed it would be best if Napierala and Perez co-chair Logistics Committee and Edwards and Bryant co-chair Volunteer committee.
Perez asked board members to raise their hand to vote ‘yes’ for nominees.  Perez congratulated the new committee chairpersons for 2005 – 2006:   Napierala and Perez for Logistics, Groteluschen for Education and Vendors, Edwards for Parade, Grevich for Marketing, Edwards and Bryant for Volunteers, and Grissom for Sponsorship and Entertainment.
Brumley stated SNAPI would like to remind our audience of our upcoming events.  A real crowd pleaser is slated for September 13th.  Our very own Kitty Litter will host Disco Bingo at Hamburger Mary’s beginning at 7 p.m.  Come early to enjoy a fabulous light show and music from our very own DJ Danny G.  Brumley also stated the deadline for submitting suggestions for the theme of Pride Week 2006 is September 15th.  Please e-mail suggestions for a theme to secretary@lasvegaspride.org or visit our Web site at www.lasvegaspride.org.  Some one could win a free Rainbow Party Pass for Pride Week 2006.

Brumley asked if anyone in the audience would like to make an announcement.  Brian Rogers, President of NGRA, made a request for SNAPI’s help in paying for the liability insurance premium for this year’s Harvest Hoedown.  NGRA is working with the Royal Court to put on the event.  The Royal Court is a 501(c)(3), which meets SNAPI’s requirement for a donation.  Rogers suggested a sponsorship in the form of paying for an ad in the official program for the event.  Rogers will work with Grissom to present SNAPI with a sponsorship proposal in the near future.

Earl Shelton of QVEGAS gave an update on planning for National Coming Out Day.  Healey described plans by Human Rights Commission for a masquerade ball to be held at the Bellagio on September 9, 2006.  Groteluschen mentioned a new group called CORE is working to get all GLBT events posted on The Center’s Web site so events don’t overlap anymore than necessary.  Candice Nichols mentioned The Center will post event notices on their calendar.  Just go The Center’s Web site.  Brumley mentioned QVEGAS also has a calendar in each edition.  
Brumley asked anyone in the audience, if they wanted to address their concerns and comments to the Board of Directors.  Rogers mentioned that NGRA hopes moving the rodeo to the fall will help planning and execution of Pride Week in the spring.  Rogers stated more NGRA members will be able to help SNAPI put on the events.  The 2006 rodeo will be held October 5-8.

Brumley thanked everyone for their comments and stated the Board of Directors will continue with new business.  The community is welcome to leave at this point or stay for this portion of the meeting.  Brumley asked if there is any new business before the Board of Directors.  Keith Moore introduced himself as the managing partner of Pride Factory and expressed his interest in working with SNAPI.

Rogers and board members discussed how SNAPI might help either sponsor or donate to the Harvest Hoedown.  Rogers presented board members with a fact sheet and agreed to work with Grissom on setting up sponsorship proposal.

Napierala made a motion to hold future SNAPI meetings every two weeks with the meeting on the first Tuesday of the month set aside for an executive session and the third Tuesday of the month set aside for a general meeting, which is open to the public.  Groteluschen seconded the motion.  The motion was approved unanimously.  Meeting on the third Tuesday of the month will be held at The Center at 6:30 p.m.

Yuen asked for a $600 check for the next two bingo events.  Napierala discussed the proposed contract from the Sports Center.  The rent will rise to $23,500 plus deposits.  Grissom recommended beer be served in larger containers.  Members of the audience encourage board members to use a venue where SNAPI can keep profits from the Pride Festival.  Groteluschen has reserved Sunset Park for May 12-14.  A final decision is due from Clark County Parks and Rec by the first week of October.  Yuen suggested Logistics Committee offer counter proposal to Sports Center.  Groteluschen suggested a deadline for negotiations with Sport Center.

Groteluschen thanked Angelia at QVEGAS for volunteering to help us with our Web site.  Groteluschen suggested SNAPI approach her about working with SNAPI on a regular basis.  Brumley suggested Marketing Committee talk to her and report back to the Board of Directors.  Brumley asked if there is any other new business.  Healey stated the sponsorship application is already in with MGM Mirage for Pride Week 2006.  Brumley suggested Grissom get contact information for Harrah’s Corporation and approach them about sponsorship.

Brumley asked for a motion to adjourn.  Grissom made a motion to adjourn and it was seconded by Perez.  Brumley declare the meeting adjourned at 8:18 p.m.
